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EATONIA  

NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 

Email:  merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca 
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 
 

 
 

           

 

 
 

 

CUSTOMER APPRECIATION BBQ 

FRIDAY - JUNE 18th, 2010 
 

From: 11:30am – 1:30pm 
 

Burger, Drink & Dessert for 

$1.00 

 
Door Prizes 

 

EATONIA GROCERY STORE 

 

 
 

TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS 
 

Tax Discount & Penalty 

1% - Discount on 2010 Taxes if paid by June 30.   
 

There will be a 1% penalty added to all current 

taxes outstanding after June 30.  
 

Watering Hours  

Even house numbers can water on even calendar 

day and odd house numbers can water on odd 

calendar days.  You can water morning and 

evening from 7:00 to 10:00.   
 

Bylaw Enforcement Officer  

Please contact Pam Wake at 460-8908 with your 

concerns.   

 

 

 
 

Proud Moments 

 
 

The Ashley, Amber & Richie Adams curling 

team came in 1st place at the Glidden Kids Curling 

Bonspiel in February.  Way to go kids!  

That’s awesome. 

 
Congratulations to the 2010 Graduating Class 
of Eaton School, we are all very proud and wish 

you the best of luck in the future. 

 

Sponsored by: The Eatonia Rec Board and The 

Town of Eatonia 

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 22nd of 

each month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
mailto:merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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Eatonia Oasis Living 

June 2010 
 

May has been an exciting time at E.O.L.  The hot 

sunny days are here and the Residents are soaking 

them up; planting flowers and spending time 

strolling on the fresh cut grass.   

 

We started out the month with a Birthday party on 

May 3rd.  Happy Birthday to Marg Cooke (May 

10th) and Doris Richardson (May 31).  The 

Birthday gals, Residents and visitors had a 

wonderful afternoon visiting and playing five-card 

Bingo.  Thank you to the Catholic Church ladies 

for hosting the party.  On May 8th we celebrated 

Mother’s Day with a “Come & Go Tea & Bake 

Sale.”  The Residents enjoyed preparing for the 

event; they baked and decorated sugar cookies, 

and they also painted a spring mural of flowers 

and butterflies.  Thank you to everyone who 

contributed with their baking and for joining us on 

that special day, also a big thanks to the Health 

Care Auxiliary for hosting the event.   

 

This month we welcomed Doris Richardson (a 

former Eatonian), who comes to us from Swift 

Current, and we said farewell to Agnes Goodwin 

who relocated to Long Term Care in Kindersley.  

With May coming to a close E.O.L has a total of 

23 Residents. 

 

The Residents enjoyed participating in the various 

daily activities of the month which included, the 

weekly church services, outside adventure walks, 

planting flowers, coffee on the patio, crafts, Wii 

Baseball and Bowling, Shuffleboard, Baking, 

Manicures, Story reading, building a whole puzzle 

in one afternoon, build your own Ice Cream 

Sundaes on the patio, Bingo, Balloon Badminton, 

Bean Bag Toss, and watching the happy ending of 

the movie “The Sound of Music.”   

 

If you would like to volunteer or come in for a 

visit, our Residents would love to see you!   

Please call Krista or Heather at 967-2447 to set up 

a time.       

 

Thank you to everyone who has volunteered time 

to help serve the Residents the evening snack.  It 

is much appreciated!  I would like to thank the 

following people who served in the past few 

months:  Kara Richardson, Jennifer Gibson, 

daughter Rihanna, and nieces Hannah and Jade 

(five times), Janine Specht, Gabrielle Lynch, 

Linda Radies and granddaughter Hayley (two 

times), Sharon Price and Grandkids, Nikki 

Gibson, Dakota Price, Cassidy and Lara Schuh.    

 

Thank you to the Eatonia Auxiliary for paying 

for the newsletter space each month. 

 

Donations received throughout the month of 

April:  Thank you for all the donations received!!! 

Flowers – Rose and Nels Erker and family 

Hanging Plant – John and Sheila Ferguson and 

family 

Pasta Salad and Squares – Debbie Christmas 

Veggies – Tiffany Schneider 

Baking Supplies - Anna Jensen 

 
 

“By the time a man realizes that maybe his 

father was right, he usually has a son who thinks 

he’s wrong – Charles Wadsworth  

 

 
 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin  

by email?  Please send your request to 

 merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required.   

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
mailto:merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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5 MINUTES OF HAIL 
 

CAN STRIP YOUR CROPS AND SHATTER YOUR DREAMS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANOTHER HAIL SEASON IS UPON US AND WITH THE RECENT MOISTURE THE CROPS 

APPEAR TO BE OFF TO A PROMISING START!   
 

EATONIA AGENCIES ARE AGENTS FOR THE FOLLOWING COMPANIES: 

 

  ~BUTLER    ~FARMER   ~MCQUEEN   ~HENDERSON 

 

  ~WRAY    ~CO-OP    ~CANADIAN   ~RAIN & HAIL 

 

WE ENCOURAGE YOU TO DROP BY OR CALL THE OFFICE AND LET US PUT TOGETHER 

AN ECONOMICAL HAIL INSURANCE PACKAGE TO COVER YOUR NEEDS.  
 

 

 

WISHING YOU A SUCCESSFUL FARMING YEAR! 

 

 

THE STAFF AT EATONIA AGENCIES LTD. 

967-2201 - OFFICE 

967-2302 - FAX 

460-6761 – CELL 

 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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Thank you 
 

We would like to thank all our customers & 

friends for their patronage & support for the past 

43 years of business.  We enjoyed working for 

you all those years.  

Eatonia Industries Ltd has been purchased by  

Ed Douglas and we hope you will continue to 

support him in the future as you did us in the past. 

Jerry & Bonny Jurgens 

Eatonia Industries Ltd. 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 
 

 

 
 

Gail Morgan 

967-2669 

460-7811 

gg.morgan@yourlink.ca 
 

 

Classifieds: 

 

My heart felt a thanks goes out to all the dear 

friends who organized the lovely farewell tea for 

me.  Many thanks also to the friends who 

attended.  It was so good to see you all and to talk 

to you individually.  The whole afternoon meant 

the world to me, and the memory of it will always 

remain precious. 

Anna 
 

 
 

We would like to express a sincere thank you for 

all the expressions of sympathy we received on 

the passing of our dear mother, grandmother, 

great grandmother and great-great grandmother 

Viola Marsh.  A Special thank you to Shandra 

from the Kindersley Funeral Home,                  

Bill Thomson, Joan Bailey & The United Church 

choir, the ushers & pall bearers, to all who 

brought food to the house and the church & the 

U.C.W. for catering, for the flowers and many 

cards, Edward Nunweiler, Lora Marchant and all 

who were able to attend the heart-warning service.  

It all meant so much to us.   

Margaret Larock & Families 

 

 
 

GARAGE SALE: - 217-4th Ave. West, Kindersley 

June 11 & 12: 9:00am to 6:00pm  

June 13 : 1:00pm to 6:00 pm 

Dishes, collectibles, furniture, tools, lumber, 

household effects & small appliances, etc. 

 
 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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FURNITURE SALE: Almost new furniture for 

sale: bedroom suite, small table and chairs, 

microwave, vacuum cleaner, dishes and numerous 

other items.  Phone 967 -2372 or 460-7027 
 

 

 

The family of the late Robert Dale Bennett 

would like to thank all the wonderful people who 

were so helpful to our family during our time of 

need.  Your overwhelming support helped us 

tremendously and we thank you.  We were deeply 

touched by the expressions of sympathy we 

received.  As Jeff said in his tribute to his dad 

“everybody had a tear in their eyes and love in 

their hearts.” 

How can we begin to thank everyone in this 

community without missing someone?  It is 

simply impossible.  The cards, flowers, food and 

the attendance at Robbie’s service indicated the 

compassionate, caring nature of this fabulous 

community.  Our family will be making donations 

to the Community Hall and the Eatonia Senior 

Huskies in appreciation to those who donated for 

the lunch at the service. 

 

Thank you to everybody who drove Robbie over 

the years.  You know who you are. 
 

Our hearts will be filled with gratitude for many 

years to come when we reflect on this day.   

 

Nicole Bennett 

Colleen & Fred Humeny, Shaun & Shara Bennett 

Corey & April Bennett, Michelle & Brent Kendell 

Jeffrey & Miranda Smith, 

Jennifer Smith & Kimberly Carver 
 

 
 

 

“One of life’s greatest mysteries is how the boy 

who wasn’t good enough to marry your daughter 

can be the father of the smartest grandchild in 

the world” 

 

 

THANK YOU 
I really appreciate everyone taking the time to 

come to my shower.  It was great seeing 

everyone!  I am overwhelmed to realize that so 

many people would come.  It was so very, very 

nice of Bunny, Rachel and Lisa to put the shower 

on.  I feel so honored that they would do that for 

me.   

Eatonia is the best place anyone could grow up!  

You all are so kind and so very generous.  I loved 

that Julie, Stephanie, Jenny and Ricki sang at the 

shower.  They are so talented!  We also thank all 

those that sent a gift along but were unable to 

attend.  It was so very thoughtful of you! 

I would like to thank all those that put money into 

the community boxes in town.  Thank you from 

the bottom of our hearts!  You all are so truly 

wonderful! 

Jennifer Becker 

 

 

 

 

Heartland Health Region 

Diabetes 
 

Come have a “conversation” about looking after 

your diabetes.  A conversation map will be used 

to have a discussion about healthy eating and 

keeping active.  People with diabetes and their 

family members are welcome to attend. 
 

    When:  Thursday, June 24  

                 Starting at 9:30 a.m. (1 ½ - 2 hours) 

 

    Where:  Eatonia Health Centre  
 

Registration: Call Cathie at the Health Centre,     

967- 2591.  
 

For more information contact Ann McCormick, 

Dietitian/Diabetes Educator, Heartland Health 

Region, 463- 1000, ext. 223 
 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/


     
                                                                                                                                           JUNE 2010 

www.townofeatonia.com  

6 

JUNE REC NEWS 
 

Swimming Pool: 

Swimming Pool opening date:  June 19 

This year’s lifeguards are:  Jessica Frison, 

Brooklyn Assmus, Shanel Follensbee, 

Randi Somerville, Kendra Bailey,  

Carson Assmus, Dustin Lee, Seamus Galarneau, 

& Skylor Eisenkirch 
 

Red Cross Swimming Lessons 

Week 1:   Week 2: 

July 5 – 9              July 12 - 16 

July 26 – 30   Aug 3 - 6 

Aug 16 – 20   Aug 23 – 27 
 

You can register in non-consecutive weeks but 

you must take week 1 before week 2. 

Registration forms available at the rec office or 

swimming pool. 

 
 

PUBLIC SWIMMING 

Monday: 1 -5 & 7-9 

Tuesday: 1-5 & 7-9 

Wednesday: 2-5 & 7-9 

Thursday: 1-5 & 7-9 

Friday: 1-5 & 7-9 

Sat & Sun:  1-5 & 7-9 
 

ADULT SWIM 

Sunday – Wednesday  9-10pm 
 

LANE SWIM/AQUASIZES 

Everyday: 6-7pm 
 

AQUASIZES 

July 5 -16: 8-9am 

July 19-23: 11am -12pm 

July 26-Aug 6: 8-9am 

Aug 9-13: 11am-12pm 

Aug 16-27: 8-9am 

(Except weekends) 

Public Swimming times for June 21-25 & 28 will 

be 3:30 - 8:00pm; June 26 & 27 will be 1:00 - 

5:00pm & 6:00 - 8:00pm.  Regular Pool hours 

will begin on Tuesday June 29. 

Eatonia Swimming Pool Fees 2010 
Season Pass  2-Week Pass 

Family-$225  Family-$100 

Adult-$125  Adult-$75 

Student-$125  Student-$75 

Preschool-$75  Preschool-$45 

Senior-$75 
 

Daily Pass Punch Card (10 Swims)      

Family-$15  Adult-$50 

Adult-$5  Student-$40 

Student-$4             Preschool-$20 

Preschool-$2 
 

Adult Swim Daily Fee: $3 

Aquasizes Daily Fee: $4 with Season Pass/ $5 

without Season Pass 

Aquasizes Season Pass: $65 with Season Pass/ 

$75 without Pass 
 

Red Cross Swimming Lessons 

Preschool:  $40 with a pass; $45 without pass 

Swim Kids:  $45 with a pass; $50 without pass 
 

Summer Playground Program: 

Games, crafts, activities & fun at the arena & pool 

playground for kids aged 5 to 11 yrs old.  The cost 

is $1.00/day. 

This year’s Playground coordinators are Randi 

Somerville, Morgan Follensbee & Jaydeen Bailey. 

Watch for posters for upcoming dates in July & 

August. 
 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 

products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 

Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 

used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the province.  

Community groups in Eatonia receive funding 

from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Pool: 967-2401 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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LIBRARY NEWS 
The Library would like to thank the Sask Lotteries 

for their donation and the K – Grade 1’s for the 

super pictures they made for the library.  

There are 2 new databases on the Wheatland site 

to check out. They are:  
1. Global Road Warrior – lists countries all over 

the world and includes info like – currency, 

places to visit, culture, travel advice and 

history.  

2. A to Z maps – online free maps – on climate 

change, earthquakes, antique maps, NASA 

maps, country flags, etc. 

All you need to access these is 

www.wheatlandlibrary.sk.ca , your library card # 

& pin # (last 4 phone digits). Click on e-library 

services, then on databases by title. Scroll till you 

find the database and click on it.  

The library is now asking for e-mail addresses 

from patron. If you wish to give it you will be 

able to receive holds and over dues notices and 

pre-notification of upcoming due dates. If no e-

mail you will receive notices by mail. 

It would be appreciated if whoever is taking the 

newsletter from the bulletin board would please 

not take it as we only receive 1 copy. You can 

pick up a copy at the Town Office or Post Office.  

I am asking anyone who is donating books to the 

library please do not  put them in the box outside 

as this is for the library books only and do not 

leave them on the doorstep as well. Please bring 

them into the library and donate only fairly new 

books and in good condition.  

The library board is having a Spring Raffle to be 

drawn on June 7th.  Lots of wonderful donations 

and 6 chances to win! Tickets on sale from board 

members, credit union, post office and library. 

The board wishes to thank all who donated items 

and incase anyone was missed we are sorry. 

Donations by:  

Tracy Quinney, Jasman Lumber, Prairie Centre 

Credit Union, Janeil Honey, Kindersley Co-op, 

Bea Donald, Garnet Nunweiler, Viterra, 

Virginia Klarenbach, Barb Wagner, Veronica’s 

Sewing Center, Eatonia Agencies, Florence & 

Annette Palmer, Pat Tilbert – Naglar Nails,  

Lora’s Beauty Salon, 21-44, Walter Assmus,  

Eatonia Family Restaurant, Feiffer Tire,  

Post Office, G-Mac, Melanie Rudy, Tea House,  

Stueck Pharmacy, Colleen Schmaltz, Kim Hebig 

(Wheatland).  

Thanks and Good Luck on the draws.  

Have a good spring!
 

TOWN OF EATONIA 
Requires   

 

TWO WATER METER 

READERS 
 

Each water meter reader will read  

water meters for 1/2 the town  

three times a year  

(January, May, September) 

 

For more information contact  

the town office at 967-2251 

 

Student Applications Welcome 
 

Submit applications by 5:00 p.m.,  

Monday, July 12, 2010 to: 

 

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK  

S0L 0Y0 

 
or fax to 967-2267 

 

or email to eatonia@yourlink.ca  

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
http://www.wheatlandlibrary.sk.ca/
mailto:eatonia@yourlink.ca


     
                                                                                                                                           JUNE 2010 

www.townofeatonia.com  

8 

Bev Dahl Hail Insurance 
 

P.O. Box 52, Eatonia, SK, S0L 0Y0 

Telephone:  306-967-2551 ~ 967-2222 (office) ~ 460-8956 (cellular) ~ 967-2424 (fax.) 

E-mail:  beverlydahl@sasktel.net 
 

LOWEST SURCHARGES ON SPECIALTY CROPS ~ BASIC RATES: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Buy your insurance before township limits fill. 
 

 

What Is A Dad?   

A dad is someone who 

wants to catch you before you fall 

but instead picks you up,  

brushes you off,  

and lets you try again.  
 

A dad is someone who 

wants to keep you from making mistakes 

but instead lets you find your own way,  

even though his heart breaks in silence 

when you get hurt.  
 

A dad is someone who 

holds you when you cry,  

scolds you when you break the rules,  

shines with pride when you succeed,  

and has faith in you even when you fail...  

-Unknown 
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